May 14, 2015

Dear Honorable Governor Haley and Mr. Soura

I’ve never written an anonymous letter. [ hope you take this letter serious. I work in a Medicaid
eligibility office. Things are very bad. The computer system is a nightmare. I don’t believe you
know how bad it is. We get instructions from everyone. There is no structure. This is stressful.
Mr. Supra and Michael Jones messed up South Carolina Medicaid. Michael Jones is still doing
the same things. He is vindictive, He should be investigated for his sexual relationships with
women on the job and how he discriminates against black employees.

I hope you look at South Carolina Medicaid more closely.

Thank you.




